










 

                                                    DIOCESE OF ALGOMA 

                CANDIDATE INFORMATION FORM FOR ELECTION AT THE 2021 SYNOD 

 

Name:       Hugh Mackenzie 

Office:       Member of General Synod 

 

BIOGRAPHICAL INFORMATION 

I am a member and former Warden of All Saint’s Church-Huntsville. I have served on the 

Executive of the Diocese as a Lay Steward and as a Bishop’s appointee. I am a lay Canon. I am 

currently a member of General Synod. I am a former Mayor and Business Executive. 

 

REASONS FOR STANDING FOR ELECTION 

At General Synod in Vancouver in 2019, I was elected to the Council of General Synod (COGS) 

which acts on behalf of General Synod between triennial meetings. My particular interest there 

is governance and strategic planning, which in both instances, I have a professional background. 

The pandemic has also affected progress in both of these areas. I would like to seek re-election 

to COGS in order to participate more effectively in these issues during a challenging time for 

our Church.  I value representing Algoma and the Ecclesiastical Province of Ontario at General 

Synod and on COGS. I appreciate your consideration.   

 

   









 
 
 
 

PROVINCIAL SYNOD DELEGATES 

Nominations from: 

 

LAY OPTIONS 

 

ALISON WEIR 

 

CLERGY OPTIONS 

 

KELLY BAETZ 

JOAN LOCKE 

SUSAN MONTAGUE KOYLE 

 

 

 









 
 

CANDIDATE INFORMATION FORM FOR ELECTIONS AT THE 2021 SYNOD 
 

Re: Provincial Synod Nomination 
 
 
Name 
 

 
 
Office 

 
 
 

Biographical Information (maximum of 50 words) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Reasons for standing for Election (maximum of 100 words) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The Rev. Susan Montague Koyle 

Incumbent – Parish of St. Joseph & St. George; Deacon Associate – Emmaus  

Algoma has been my home for over four years. Before making the official move, I 

was appointed as Algoma Deanery’s Warden of Lay Readers. In addition, I have 

broadened my experience with other positions including two incumbencies, the 

Deanery Associate for Congregational Development, and Deacon Associate for 

Emmaus. 

Provincial Synod is reporting on a variety of incredibly important issues of concern 

connecting our church with wider society.  Included are such topics as 

homelessness/housing, creation care, theological education, and the closer 

collaboration of Ontario’s dioceses.  Although dealing with each issue has been 

difficult during the pandemic, I am fortunate to be part of a ministry team 

persevering and being creative in addressing most of these issues.  I would appreciate 

the opportunity to add my voice to the discussions and to bring back to Algoma the 

wisdom of a group of people sharing concern for and knowledge of the issues.   

















 
 
 
 

YOUTH DELEGATES 

 

ALL ACCLAIMED 

 

GENERAL SYNOD 

JESSLYNN EMMS 

 

PROVINCIAL SYNOD 

ANNE DEVRIES 

 

DIOCESAN EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

ABAGAIL WOODS 

 

 

 

 


